
 

 

 

Press Communiqué 

 

Road Closure along Port-Louis – St Jean Road (A1) with its junction                                      

with Old Moka Road at Quatre Bornes 

 

The public is hereby informed that excavation and pipe laying works would be undertaken by 

Sotravic Ltee along Port-Louis – St Jean Road (A1) at its junction with Old Moka Road, Quatre 

Bornes and the left side lane (Curepipe-bound) would be closed to traffic as from         25 July 

2022 for a period of 2 weeks. 

 

Accordingly, a STOP-GO traffic control arrangement would be put in place to manage vehicular 

traffic at the location of the excavation works during day time and appropriate signs would be 

fixed during dark hours. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be placed and Police would be present to guide road users.  

  

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area and to drive 

within the prevailing speed limit. 

 

The Ministry apologises for the inconvenience caused and relies on the usual collaboration and 

cooperation of the public.     

 

 

 Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail
   19 July 2022    

 


